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Page 2: About you   

Are you responding as an individual or on behalf of an organisation?  

Individual  

 

Which of the following best describes you?  

Member of the public  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option please enter your name in the box below as 
you wish it to be published.  

I am content for my response to be attributed to me (as an individual) 

Name: 

Andy Crichton 

 

Please select the category which best describes your organisation  

No Response  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option, please enter in the box below the name of 
your organisation as you wish it to be published.  

No Response  

 

Please provide a way in which we can contact you if there are queries regarding your response. Email is 
preferred but you can also provide a postal address or phone number. We will not publish these details.  

 
 

 

Page 8: Offensive behaviour at football (the section 1 offence)   

Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act? 
Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Partially supportive 



Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act? 
Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Comments: 

I thought at the time that the Act was poorly thought out and would only add to the difficulties faced by those 
who are committed to tackling sectarianism whether at football matches or within their local communities. The 
has been no shortage of cases where it has been demonstrated that the authorities are confused and 
uncertain as to which acts are to be deemed sectarian. This has led, on occasion, to sectarian 
chanting/conduct being ignored while other conduct, not sectarian in nature, being punished. Existing 
legislation does provide the authorities with the means to tackle such offences - anything from breach of the 
peace, religiously aggravated offending or the provision of banning orders under the Antisocial behaviour 
legislation. Greater support should be given to grass roots community organisations concerned with tackling 
sectarianism as well as those with a national profile such as Show Racism the Red Card and Nil by Mouth. 
However, there may be an argument for retaining aspects of the 'offensive/threatening communications' 
aspects of the legislation. These have been shown to be effective at times where other legislative provisions 
have been unable to deal with this. I don't think this needs necessarily to be tied to sectarian concerns - there 
is probably a closer link with other debates around effective means of seeking to address the likes of cyber 
bullying etc. 

 

Q2. In your view, what would be the advantages and disadvantages of repeal to: (a) the police and justice 
system, (b) football clubs and (c) football supporters?  

As per previous response - repeal would remove much of the basis of the current confusion on the authorities' 
part. Clearer guidelines are already in place for the other legislative provisions, also referred to in previous 
response. 
 
I think repeal would remove the sense of risk experienced by many fans over the past few years and, 
hopefully, restore a measure of equilibrium to the relationship between fans and police.  

 

 

Q3. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you think 
needs to be done to reduce offensive behaviour at football matches (including, for example, by politicians, the 
police and the wider justice system, clubs, fans and other interested parties)?  

Expanding the types of programme pioneered by the likes of Show Racism the Red Card, Nil by Mouth, 
Workers Educational Association as well as community groups - these could be linked to work in churches, 
schools and youth projects. 
There are also good examples within the restorative justice system and consideration should be given to how 
more creative use might be made of this as an approach. 
The problem sometimes extends beyond the Old Firm but something of a coordinated approach across the 
clubs, the football authorities and community groups would make a positive impact - something like an 
extension of the 'Respect' agenda. Previous club based initiatives have tended to be singular in character and 
rarely reached beyond a limited audience.  

 

 

Page 11: Threatening communications (the section 6 offence)   

Q4. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act? 
Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Unsure  

 



Q5. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you think 
is the most appropriate way of tackling threatening communications while upholding freedom of expression (for 
example, use of other legislation)?  

Referred to earlier - think there's basis for tying these provisions together with attempts to address other 
forms of threatening communication, hate crime etc  

 

 

Page 13: Strict Liability   

Q6. Would you support measures to penalise football clubs for offensive behaviour by their fans? If so, should 
it be necessary to show that the club was at fault (for example, by failing to take reasonable steps to control 
fans' behaviour) - or should "strict liability" be applied?  

Unsure 

Comments: 

I would be concerned that 'strict liability' might let other parts of society off the hook. Clubs do have some 
responsibility for unruly/unacceptable behaviour (not simply sectarian behaviour) but there has to be a broader 
debate on this. 

 

Page 14: Transitional arrangements   

Q7. What transitional arrangements do you think would need to be included in a Bill to repeal the 2012 Act? 
(Possible options are set out in the consultation paper at page 24)  

No Response  

 

Page 15: Financial implications   

Q8. Taking account of both costs and potential savings, what financial impact would you expect the proposed 
Bill to have? Please provide any comments.  

Comments: 

A great deal of public money has used (sometimes on a large scale) to pursue certain 'offences' which have 
come to nothing. A redirection of these resources into more pro-active activity (Nil by Mouth etc) would be a 
better use of such funds. 

 

Page 16: Equalities   

Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage and 
civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  



Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage and 
civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  

Positive  

 

Q10. In what ways could any negative impact of the Bill on any of these protected groups be minimised or 
avoided?  

I don't think the effect would necessarily be negative. Looking at 'threatening communications'alongside 
existing hate crime legislation and initiatives to address cyber bullying might well strengthen existing unrelated 
initiatives.  

 

 

Page 18: General   

Q11. Have you any other comments to make on the proposed Bill or on the matters raised in the consultation 
document?  

No  
 

 

Q12. Do you have any direct experience of the Act in practice that you would like to share?  

No Response  

 


